Bill No. 1581-04

Request to Convey the County’s Interest in 6 Properties within 15th Ward, City of Pittsburgh, to the URA
· URA requested action by the prior administration last year, but no action was authorized.

· Located in the Hazelwood section of the City – area includes properties on Chatsworth, Berwick, and Monongahela Streets.
· 6 Vacant Lots - ranging from 1,650 to 16,000 square feet in size
· Acquired by the Three Taxing Bodies through various City Treasurer Sales.
· Purchase price of $15,000 will be paid by Pittsburgh Housing Development Corporation
· Site is being assembled as part of a housing redevelopment project, and will include 6-12 single family “green-design” homes.
· 2 parcels have delinquencies from before they were taken through Treasurer Sale. These delinquencies are cleared by Action of Quiet Title by the City when transferred to the URA.
· The City and School District have already conveyed their interests to the URA.
